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      The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council
	Chairman
	
	
	

	Vice-chairman
	Graham Easton
	31 High Street, Selkirk, TD7 4BZ
	01750 722744

	Hon. Secretary
	Alistair Pattullo
	12 Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697

	Hon. Treasurer
	Tom Combe
	68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
	01750 720921


Minute of Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk

On Monday 9th December 2013
1)  Present: Community Councillors: Tom Combe, Graham Easton (Chair), Ian King, Alisdaire Lockhart, Alistair Pattullo and Nik Wirsten.

SBC Councillors: Gordon Edgar, Michelle Ballantyne

Also in attendance: 2 members of the Press and 4 Members Of The Public (MOTP).
The meeting opened at 7.00pm.  G Easton (VC) took the Chair in the current absence of a permanent Chairman.

G Easton reminded those present that all comments should be addressed through the Chair, and that all mobile phones and recording devices should be switched off.  He also pointed out that Data Protection law requires members of the public (MOTP) to be referred to anonymously in the Minute unless they indicate otherwise.

2) Apologies: Community Councillor C Cruickshank, SBC Councillor Vicky Davidson

3) The minutes of the meeting held on 11th November 2013 were approved with the amendment to item 10: should read “some funding”. Proposed T Combe, Seconded A Lockhart.
4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda: T Combe sought clarification on funding for Christmas lights, this is currently provided by shopkeepers and households mostly free of charge but there is no indication of who will pay for the electricity when the new supply comes on line. T Combe to meet with G Edgar and M Ballantyne to clarify this.
5)    Declarations of interest:  None 

6)    Notice of Motion Kathleen Beaton, 40 Linglie Road, Selkirk, TD7 5BB Electoral No. 671 was co-opted to serve on the CC. Proposed Graham Easton, seconded Alistair Pattullo
7)    Report from Police Scotland: 

a)    PC Roy Brown presented his report (appendix 1). I King asked if there was still a problem with youths congregating, R Brown replied that this is less of a problem currently. T Combe asked about damage to Christmas street decorations but R Brown said no report had been made about such damage but if it is reported action can be taken. 

b)    Police Sergeant Noble read from a letter sent by N Wirsten to Police Scotland which was critical of police performance both generally and with regard to a local officer.  He confirmed the tone of the letter caused concern to Police Scotland and then on behalf of the national body, addressed the points raised therein. He addressed the 2 main points in the letter, the crime solvency rate and the performance of Community Officer Roy Brown. In respect of crime solvency the rates remain much the same, 52% as last year, 54%. He explained that the statistics are only part of the story and the success of policing is related to, for example the number of and nature of crimes reported and it could be argued that a drop in the crime rate may reflect good crime prevention work by police officers. He asked how the Community Council felt about the state of policing in the town and whether this letter was a true reflection of how the police are viewed by the CC. G Easton responded by expressing his anger at the letter having been sent and for misrepresenting the views of the CC. G Easton then asked N Wirsten for his resignation declaring him to be in breach of the Community Council Code of Conduct for sending this letter and others recently published in the local press. N Wirsten replied that he intended to resign and that G Easton would have his letter of resignation tomorrow (10th December). His resignation was accepted by the meeting. I King expressed his horror at the tone and wording of the letter and apologised to the police on behalf of the CC. T Combe praised the police for their community involvement and assistance at events like Scott’s Selkirk. M Ballantyne supported local Community Policing, their engagement with communities which results in very low crime rates in the area and admonished N Wirsten for his letter. A Lockhart wished to disassociate himself from the criticisms of N Wirsten. MOTP 1 asked to speak in support of R Brown describing how helpful he had been in responding to problems she had reported to the police.

G Edgar hoped that the CC will continue to receive the service from the police that we have previously enjoyed and that in return they could count on our support. G Edgar then drew the attention of the meeting to a letter from N Wirsten recently published in the local press in which, among other criticisms of the CC, he used the term Comedy Council when referring to the CC. He was then asked to leave the meeting by G Easton; N Wirsten vacated the room at about 7.40pm.

8) (brought forward from item 12 on the agenda) Presentation by Hamish Carruthers on a project which proposes the creation of a Scottish Centre Of Textiles (SCOT). This is intended to be located in Selkirk to provide a national show-case for the Scottish textile industry and is anticipated will make a significant contribution to the tourism industry in the Scottish Borders. Heritage Lottery are likely to make a decision, by 24 January 2014, regarding seed funding for a feasibility study.  It was a most informative presentation and was followed by a question and answer session after which G Easton thanked Mr Carruthers and assured him of the support of the CC for the project.
9)




OPEN FORUM

Member of The Public 2 (MOTP2) 

a) his question to G Edgar at the November meeting has been mistakenly reported in the minutes of that meeting: he had asked G Edgar if mobility scooters would be able to use the electric charging points, G Edgar replied that they would not.

b) I King had proposed the October minutes as a true record of the meeting but had actually not been in attendance at the October meeting having submitted his apologies in advance. Secretary to check this. I King seconded approval of the minutes of the 2012 AGM, the minutes of the October meeting were proposed by T Combe and seconded by A Lockhart.
c) drew attention once again to road flooding at the Linglie Road and N Bridge Street – G Edgar said SBC has been trying to address this problem.

d) the pedestrian foot path on both sides of the road bridge are in a potentially dangerous state – G Edgar/M Ballantyne to attend to this.

d) was disappointed that nothing has been planned by SBC to celebrate the 900th anniversary of the founding of Selkirk, later Kelso Abbey, by David 1st.

e) was concerned that work was being carried out on the anti-slip surface of the Bannerfield footbridge at the wrong time of the year and that it might be better to wait until the weather improves. G Edgar responded that the height of the bridge was being increased to help reduce flood risk and that this work may be part of that project.

MOTP3 was concerned at recent reports that the garden waste collection by SBC was to be halted. M Ballantyne was angry that the announcement had been made ahead of the Council Meeting to discuss this proposal and that no decision on the issue has yet been made by SBC Councillors.

10) Planning Applications: 1 application received (ref. 13/01319/ADV: New illuminated and non-illuminated signage at Belmont Garage, Dunsdale Haugh, Selkirk). K Beaton thought that the proposed signage is overkill and inappropriate at the entrance to the town. G Edgar suggested some leniency in allowing some of the new signage. I King agreed to respond by noting the continued plethora of signs around this prominent site and to object to the most obtrusive proposal – a “free standing entrance statement”.

11) Councillor Reports: G Edgar reported on the following:
a) Goslawdales Road, new road surface will be laid tomorrow (10th December)

b) Spion Kop road has been resurfaced

c) it is unlikely that traffic calming measures will be introduced in Forest Road – A Pattullo asked if it was possible if a white line or arrows, or both could be painted at the top of Forest Road to indicate to users that this part of the road is 2 way.

d) The Full Council meeting at SBC tomorrow will include a large amount of business. 

I King asked if there was any sign of a solution to the problem of the Glen Hotel wall. G Edgar replied that a more permanent solution is being investigated by the engineers. Police will be informed of drivers ignoring the one way system.

T Combe said that the road markings for the Stop sign at the High Street/Tower Street junction urgently require attention as they are almost invisible now.

M Ballantyne reported on the following:

a) there will be lots to report at the next meeting of the CC because of business at SBC being held over until tomorrow’s meeting

b) drew attention to current public consultations and encouraged the CC to respond to 

· Alcohol Byelaws – response (to specific questions) required in January 

· the Local Development Plan - open until March

V Davidson submitted a report electronically. She has spoken to Lindsay Wood about the flat screen TVs in the Victoria Hall; there are 4 of these available to be put anywhere in the town where it is considered appropriate, he had been going to discuss the location of the TVs in the Victoria Hall with the CC but the meeting had been cancelled. V Davidson suggested the TVs might be useful in the pop-up shop windows to advertise events in the town and that one might be kept in the committee room for presentations.

T Combe pointed out that the Association of Selkirk Clubs and Societies (ASCS) has made significant contributions over the years to the improvement of the Victoria Hall but was still having to pay high hall charges. A Pattullo suggested that there may be other spending priorities in the Victoria Hall especially in view of marketing it as a venue for performances. Secretary is to ask Lindsay Wood to address the CC on these issues.

12) Correspondence (including that already circulated) 

a) notice from the Post Office that the new Station Road Post Office branch will open in January 2014.

13) Treasurers Report and Evening Study Groups: Treasurer reported annual grant from SBC now received.      ESGs restart in January

14) Selkirk Common Good Fund: 

     Councillors reported that it has been agreed to provide financial support for the Parish Church dry rot repairs.  

15) Reports from Sub Committees:

SHMG: No report, last meeting postponed.

16) Reports from other community organisations and outside bodies:

a) Eildon Area Forum: T Combe and A Pattullo reported on the EAF meeting held on 13th November. 

b) Chamber of Trade: No report, next meeting on Thursday 12th December.

c) Scott’s Selkirk: T Combe reported that the event had been very successful again this year and congratulated everyone involved and G Easton reiterated this. G Edgar suggested that events at the Victoria Hall end of the High Street might be better advertised and it was also noted that the ‘birds of prey’ had been missed.

17)  AOCB not otherwise included on the agenda: 
a) G Easton said that due to work commitments he is finding it difficult to attend CC meetings on Monday evenings and raised the possibility of changing days. SBC Councillors asked if they could be consulted as to which day would most suit them but said they would make sure they had a presence at CC meetings. 

The meeting closed at 8.35pm.

Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council will be held in the Victoria Halls, Selkirk on Monday 13th January 2014 at 7.00pm
Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed:  ………………………….  (chairman)             Date:   …………….
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[image: image2.png]POLICE

SCOTLAND




Making our roads safer: Community officers are trained in speed hand held radars and have carried out 3 road checks in the area.

Road Policing Officers continue to carry out routine road checks to promote road safety and report offenders where appropriate.

Tackling Substance misuse: In the last month 2 people have been stopped and searched by officers within the ward area.  

Local officers continue to work with the licensed trade by visiting premises during the late weekend hours preventing drunkenness and disorder.
Reducing antisocial behaviour: Currently there are 7 people being monitored for antisocial behaviour as of 05/11/13.

In the last month there have been 16 incidents of antisocial behaviour reported,  ranging from noise complaints to youth calls

There have been 1 Face to Face and 1 ABC interventions for youths and adults

There was 1 fixed penalty tickets issued for asb.

There will be a greater focus on licensed premises and responsible drinking during December and early January.  A festive initiative is planned for this time. 

Consultation is still ongoing in relation to the possibility of the introduction of a street drinking byelaw in the Borders.  An update will be provided once the outcome of this is known.  

We continue to work with our partners in the ASB Unit, Housing and Elected Members in carrying out walk-abouts and surgeries in relation to specific calls and/or identified issues.  

Since the last meeting there has been 105 incidents attended in the Selkirk area with 16 crimes being reported, with 4 of these having been vandalisms, 4 thefts and the rest having been assaults and Breach of the peace.  There has also been 9 High visibility foot patrols carried out with regard to youth calls during this time, with 6 youth calls received, 4 to the same area in the Back Row and 4 licensed premises checks carried out.

There will be a number of operations ongoing over the Festive period with regard to Drink/Driving and also an operation to target shoplifting at this time of year. 
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All communications should be addressed to the secretary at the above address 

